
SUBURY HISTORIAL COMMISSION 
Tuesday, 19 July 20 2016 

 
 

Those Present:  Barbara Balhkow, Fred Bautze, Diana Cebra, Chris Hagger, Lyn 
MacLean.  Absent: Bill Johson. Guests:  Liz Radoski of the Friends of HH, Sally Hild of 
the SHS, Lynn Spencer, Architect 
 
The Spencer Vogt Group gave a presentation on the planned restoration to the Loring 
Parsonage.  A vote was taken on the attached recommendation which passed 
unanimously.  Diana Warren did a lot of research and presented facts and a vote was 
taken on the 6 over 6 or the 12 over 12 windows and it was a three to three tie vote. 
This will be discussed at our next meeting. The addition to those approved by the HDC 
will be submitted as a separate document and attached to these minutes. 
 
The minutes of 21 June 2016 were accepted as typed. Liz gave the financial report 
stating that the General Fund had been totally spent for the last fiscal year. Barbara 
reported that 25 throws had been delivered to the Wayside Inn.  She had written thank 
you notes to all the Villager Pie Makers.  Leslie Strong won the raffle. Over 200 people 
went through the Hosmer House on the 4th of July. 
 
The Hosmer House will not be open on August 20th for Heritage Day.  The house will be 
open on September 10th from 10 to 4 for the Farmer’s Market Day. The Minuteman Fair 
at the Wayside Inn is Saturday, 24 Sept from 9 to 4.  All members are needed to man 
the booth.  Chris and Liz will away and Fred will help set up and take down. A Memorial 
Service was held by Tim Coyne to pay tribute to Peg Whittemore which was well 
attended. 
 
The Sudbury Historical Society has produced a video on the Wadsworth Cemetery and 
it is on e-mail to the SHC.  They plan to hold another tour in October. Liz reported that 
the contract has gone out for the restoration of gravestones at Wadsworth.  The 
Revolutionary Cemetery should be complete by fall.  
 
The Commission voted unanimously to have Diana Warren be our representative 
on the Community Preservation Committee (CPC).  Her term will end 31 April 2019. 
 
The Hosmer House patio railings will be installed the first week of August.  
 
Chris spoke to Jim Kelly and Roberta DeSenzo regarding the background of Carding 
Mill.  He is going to look into the history of the building further and report back. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, Lyn MacLean, Chairman/Secretary, 
Sudbury Historical Commission 
 
CC: Town Manager, Elaine Jones, Mark Thompson,  Scott Nix, Jim Kelly, Art Richard, 
Mark Herweck, Scott Taylor, Adolf Bahlkow, Jim Hodder 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


